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Subject:	Problems encountered in Italy by hauliers of the Lithuanian National Road Carriers Association (LINAVA)
I have been contacted by LINAVA about a matter of great concern regarding the intra-EU road transport problems encountered by hauliers in Italy.
Demands by the Italian authorities to present a permit for journeys to or from third countries when haulage is taking place from Italy to other EU Member States may not comply with the provisions of Regulation (EC) No 1072/2009. Determination of the nature of a transport operation should be based solely on transport documents as set out in the Convention on the Contract for the International Carriage of Goods by Road.
I would like to emphasise that after our country joined the EU Italy did not agree to provide third-country permits (Italian enforcement authorities classify bilateral transport operations as third-country transport operations for which a special third-country permit is required).Therefore, in cases where the Italian authorities classify bilateral transport operations as third-country transport operations it is only possible to perform such operations on the basis of European Conference of Ministers of Transport (ECMT) authorisation. It should also be noted that in other EU countries our hauliers do not face any similar requirements.
I would therefore like to ask the Commission what steps will now be taken to resolve this issue which has been ongoing for several years.
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